                         President’s Report Suzuki AGM Sunday 29th November 2020
2020 is a year we will always remember.
There have been so many surprises and changes to our lives. We have had to be extremely flexible and accepting of the new way of living.

It affected all our Suzuki events from the beginning of the year. We were however fortunate to have the Graduation Concert in November which was a huge success.

For the first time ever there were 4 concerts as so many of the students were ready to graduate.

All the concerts were wonderful and the students were thrilled to be able to perform to an audience.

Not being able to teach face to face for some of the year introduced many of us to online teaching. 
Our role this year has been to help our students through this difficult period of their musical training. Online teaching works but at a different pace to having face to face lessons. It was however worthwhile having the technology to remain in touch with our students.

Students were doing their school work online for term 2 and some even longer. Parents were working from home which created a whole new world of change within the family structure.
I hope we will be able to hold events in 2021 but life will certainly be different. The most important thing is for us to keep together as a community and meet at concerts or whenever it is possible to hold our usual events.
I would like to thank Therese O’Brien for her support as Vice president. She is always so willing to help out at any time with such passion and energy.

Kylie Mahony for her Secretarial role. This is a role that is important for the committee members to be well informed with matters discussed at the Council meetings. Also congratulations to Kylie on the birth of her beautiful little girl Elora.

Joan Mahony continues to support the Association as Treasurer year after year and it is gratefully appreciated.
Thank you also to Ann Vanden Driesen for her support with the piano concerts. Parent members Jane Mangos and Mary D’Arcy are always willing to help out when required for certain events.
I would like to thank Sue Saliba for her beautiful calligraphy on the Graduation Certificates. They always look so impressive and are a wonderful reminder of that special day.
Our administrator Emilie Owens plays a huge role in the day to day activities and smooth running of the Association. 
We now have a new website thanks to Joan Mahony and Emilie. It is important that we promote the benefits of the Suzuki Method in a professional manner to not only our current members but also prospective families.
Emilie has designed all the forms required for our events with great attention to detail to make them very easy to follow and fill out. This also applies to the Membership Form.
On behalf on the Suzuki Committee we would like to wish you all a safe and happy Christmas. I hope 2021 will be a more relaxing year for all of you.  Enjoy your holidays. Make it a time to have fun with your children and be ready to start fresh in the New Year.
